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Work to continue on HVAC project
University officials have received a more detailed schedule of the work to 

modernize the campus 
heating and cooling 
systems. 

According to the 
schedule, significant 
site work involving 
excavation and instal-
lation of piping is 
scheduled to start the 
week of April 21 on 
the south side of Grove 
Hall. 

The following week, 
construction starts 
between Dauphin Hu-
manities Center/MCT 
and Wright Hall, and 
also in the area be-
tween the H. Ric Luhrs 
Performing Arts Center 
and ShipRec, as well as 
in the immediate vicin-
ity of Reed Operations 
Center. 

The contractor will 
fence off the areas 
under construction and 
provide detours or other changes for walkways or roads. The campus commu-
nity is asked to be alert while moving through these areas.

 Meetings in the coming weeks with users in the affected buildings will 
review the impacts and coordinate any issues. Information about the impact on 
roads and parking lots will be shared closer to the start of the work.

A downloadable version of this map is available at http://www.ship.edu/
news/Fact/HVAC.
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Fact
  Fact is published by the Office of 

University Communications and Mar-
keting for current and retired employ-
ees. The next issue is April 21.

Deadline to submit material to 
SUnews@ship.edu is noon Monday 
the week before publication. 

Shippensburg University is an 
equal opportunity educational institu-
tion. 

Kudos
Dr. Wendy S. Becker, associate 

professor of management, was the 
keynote speaker at the New York 
State Teachers’ Retirement System on 
March 27, 2014. Becker presented her 
research on Risk Management to 50 
senior executives.

Sean Cornell was a co-convener 
for a two-part session at the Northeast 
Geological Society of America 
Meeting in Lancaster March 23 and 
24. That session was “Coastal Storms 
in the Mid-Atlantic: Research and 
Teaching Opportunities.” He also 
gave the talk “Storm-Reworked 
Nodules and Concretions on Wallops 
Island, Virginia: Implications for 
Storm-Bed Deposition and Time 
Averaging in the Rock Record” in 
that session.

Dr. Pablo Delis and former stu-
dent Daniel F. Hughes had the article 
CNEMIDOPHORUS MURINUS 
MURINUS (Laurent’s Whiptail). 
MYIASIS” published in Herpetologi-
cal Review.

Dr. Robert L. Hale, professor 
of psychology, and undergraduates 
Ashley Vellucci, Nicole Nicholson, 
Rachel Haupt, Davis Van Dyke, 
Megan Lawver, and recent graduate 
Ronie Stephan gave presentations 
recently. Several presentations were 
at the annual conference of the East-
ern Psychological Association March 
14 to 16 in Boston. Hale, Vellucci, 
and Haupt presented “Relationships 
among dispositional optimism, sup-
port systems, cortisol, and academic 
stress on students.” Hale and Nich-
olson presented “Stress responses 
in persons who have symptoms of 
antisocial personality disorder.” Hale 
and Lawver presented “Personality 
and social exchange among higher-
ranking individuals.” At the an-
nual conference of the Pennsylvania 
Academy of Science March 21 to 23 
in Selingsgrove, Hale, Van Dyke, and 
Stephan presented “Relation of anti-
social personality disorder symptoms 
to 2D:4D finger length among college 
students.” At both conferences Hale 

judged student oral and poster presen-
tations.

Dr. Sharon Harrow, professor of 
English, was an invited speaker at 
the symposium “Sporting Life: An 
Interdisciplinary Symposium on the 
Cultures of Sport in the 18th and 19th 
Centuries” in March at the University 
of Paris-Sorbonne.  She also hosted 
a fundraising masquerade ball for the 
Women’s Caucus of the American 
Society for 18th-Century Studies at its 
annual meeting in Williamsburg, Va., 
in March. The event raised more than 
$15,000 in scholarship money. 

Dr. Cynthia Koller was an invited 
panelist at the University of Notre 
Dame Law School’s Journal of Law, 
Ethics, and Public Policy Symposium 
on White Collar Crime in March.

Dr. Charlene Lane, assistant 
professor of social work and gerontol-
ogy, recently had her article “Older 
Adults’ Role in the Misdiagnosis of 
Depressive Symptoms” published in 
The International Journal of Aging 
and Society.

Dr. Ian M. Langella, professor of 
supply chain management, recently 
completed reviewing a proceedings 
article on supply chain sustainability 
for the Twentieth Americas Confer-
ence on Information Systems.

Dr. Luis Melara participated in the 
American Institute of Mathematics 
Workshop on “Visualizing Dessins 
d’Enfants” March 16 to 22 in Palo 
Alto, Calif. During the event he also 
contributed to development of numer-
ical algorithms for finding polynomial 
coefficients of Beyli Maps for bipar-
tite graphs. He also gave the invited 
presentation “Mentoring Undergradu-
ates through Research in Mathemati-
cal Biology” at the American Math-
ematical Society Spring Eastern Sec-
tional Meeting March 29 and 30 at the 
University of Maryland, Baltimore 
County. Student Maria Markovich 
presented “Modeling the Cellular Dy-
namics of Multiple Sclerosis” based 
on her research done under Melara’s 
supervision. His research project “Dy-
namics and Control of an Invasive 

Species: The Case of the Raspberry 
Crazy Ant Colonies” was recognized 
with an Outstanding Presentation 
Award at the 38th Annual Society for 
Industrial and Applied Mathematics 
Southeastern Atlantic Section Confer-
ence March 29 and 30 at the Florida 
Institute of Technology in Melbourne, 
Fla. Melara was also lead faculty on 
this research project done by under-
graduates from Morehouse College, 
SUNY-Stony Brook, Arizona State 
University West Campus, and North-
eastern Illinois University. 

Dr. Vera Blinn Reber, professor 
of history emeritus, had her article 
“Buenos Aires Confronts Tubercu-
losis : Public Health, Physicians, and 
Patients in a Global Context, 1870-
1920” published in MACLAS (Middle 
Atlantic Council of Latin American 
Studies): Latin American Essays. 

Dr. Robert Shaffer, professor 
of history, had his article “A Japa-
nese Christian Socialist-Pacifist and 
his American Supporters: Personal 
Contacts and Critical International-
ism” published in Peace & Change. 
He also published book reviews in an 
earlier issue of Peace & Change and 
in the spring issue of The Historian.

Dr. Joanne Tucker, associate pro-
fessor of supply chain management, 
and Dr. Joseph Catanio, associate 
professor of management information 
systems, had their article “The Effects 
of Project Management Certification 
on the Triple Constraint” published 
in the International Journal of Infor-
mation Technology Project Manage-
ment.
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Book reading
A reading of Unsustainable: 

Re-imagining Community Literacy, 
Public Writing, Service-Learning, and 
the University is 4 p.m. April 17 in 
the Cora I. Grove Spiritual Center. 

The free program, open to the pub-
lic, is sponsored by the Department of 
English and the Professional Devel-
opment Committee.

Participating are Dr. Laurie JC 
Cella, associate professor of English 
and director of first-year writing and 
co-editor of the book; Dr. Jessica 
Restaino, director of first-year writing 
at Montclair University and co-editor 
of the book; and Dr. Karen Johnson, 
assistant professor and director of the 
Writing Studio at Shippensburg and a 
contributor to the book.

For more information, contact Dr. 
Sharon Harrow at srharr@ship.edu.
Trustees meeting

The university’s Council of Trust-
ees met March 28. Trustees:

Heard about the retirements of 
Karen Daniel, Lucinda Elliott, Ron 
Mehiel, and Melodye Wehrung.

Heard about the following sab-
batical leaves for 2014-15: Julie 
Bao, semester II; Thomas Crochunis, 
semester II; Alison Feeney, semester 
II; Marita Flagler, semester II; Kurt 
Fuellhart, semester II; Kim Garris, 
semester I; Sara Grove, semester I; 
Dave Kennedy, semester II; Kurt 
Kraus, semester II; Jeonghwa Lee, 
semester II; Eucabeth Odhiambo, se-
mester II; Dan Predecki, semester II; 
and Melissa Ricketts, semester II.

Approved restoration to the Head 
Start budget of cuts from the federal 
sequestration and approved the 2014-
2015 cost of living adjustment supple-
ment application for the program.

Approved revisions to the Student 
Code of Conduct.

Approved the 2014 summer fee 
and refund schedule.

Approved a motion thanking Krista 
Williams for her service as a student 
member of the Council of Trustees. 

Heard about the following non-
instructional personnel actions:

Appointment of Sara Pike as 
library technology service system 
manager; and Aaron Youmans in resi-
dence life advising leadership.

Leaving were Melodye Wehrung, 
Donald Blakelock, Jessica Griggs, 
Heather Marpoe-Fridinger, Paulette 
Sheets, and Maryann Shirk.

Other changes: Curtis Spencer to 
temporary transition and outreach 
services counselor, Kelly Ile to data 
analyst 2, Samuel Vazquez to cus-
todial worker 1, Belinda Johnson to 
management technician, and Sarah 
Bryant to grant funded program coor-
dinator 2.
Cemetery workshop

A workshop and presentation on 
preserving historic cemeteries are set 
for April 17 at Shippensburg Univer-
sity. The workshop is 2:30 to 5:30 
p.m. in the Ceddia Union Building 
and the talk is at 7 p.m. in Old Main 
Chapel.

The workshop is co-sponsored by 
the Pennsylvania Hallowed Grounds 
Project, the South Mountain Part-
nership and Shippensburg’s applied 
history program in the history and 
philosophy department. 

The lecture, part of the South 
Mountain Speaker Series, features 
Dr. Steven Burg, professor and chair 
of the history and philosophy depart-
ment. 

Registration and information are 
online at https://pahallowedground-
workshop.eventbrite.com. 
Poetry, fiction reading 

The university will present “Three 
Rising Voices,” a reading of poetry 
and fiction, April 10.

The reading, at 6:30 p.m. in Old 
Main Chapel, is free and open to the 
public. Sponsors of the program are 
The Reflector, the English department, 
the College of Arts and Sciences, the 
Creative Writing Committee, and the 
Women’s Center.

Participating are Catherine Zobal 
Dent, Lisa Graley, and Hilary Plum.

Dent is a fiction writer, literary 
magazine editor and advisor, and 
professor of creative writing at the 

Writers Institute of Susquehanna 
University. 

Graley is an assistant professor 
of English and humanities at The 
University of Louisiana at Lafayette 
where she coordinates the interdisci-
plinary humanities program. 

Plum is author of the novel They 
Dragged Them Through the Streets. 
Annual concert

The Concert Choir and Madrigal 
Singers will present a concert of 
sacred and secular music at Messiah 
United Methodist, 30 S. Penn Street, 
Shippensburg at 7:30 p.m. April 14, 
2014. 

The free concert is open to the 
public.
Money program

Lehman Library is hosting a brown 
bag lecture series during “Money 
Smart Week,” an initiative by the 
ALA and the Federal Reserve Bank.

The events are to provide financial 
literacy programming to help students 
and members of campus community 
better manage their personal finances.

The programs are: “Student finan-
cial aid & debt management,” noon to 
1 p.m., April 7, Lehman Library 205, 
led by Dr. Sandra Tarbox, director 
of financial aid; and “Basic financial 
planning issues,” noon to 1 p.m., 
April 8, Lehman Library 205, by Dr. 
James Benton, associate professor of 
accounting.

Position vacancies 
The university is seeking applicants 

for the following positions:
Full-time adjunct position in Eng-

lish specializing in creative writing/
poetry.

Tenure-track faculty librarian as 
collection development and assess-
ment librarian.

Two full-time sociology adjunct 
positions.

One-year, full-time adjunct faculty 
librarian as library instruction coordi-
nator.

More information is available on-
line at wwwship.edu/hr.
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Coming soon . . .

For more details on university events, please go to http://www.ship.edu/events.
For more details on athletic events, please go to http://www.shipraiders.com.

April 8	 Gamelan Gita Semara concert, 8 p.m., Old Main Chapel, free.

9	 Lacrosse hosts East Stroudsburg, 4 p.m.
	 Tennis hosts Hagerstown C.C., 5 p.m.

10	 “Three Rising Voices;” an evening of poetry and fiction, 
		  6 p.m., Old Main Chapel.
 
11	 Baseball hosts Millersville (DH), 1 p.m.
	 Softball hosts Kutztown (DH), 2:30 p.m.

16	 Bring It On: The Musical, 7:30 p.m., H. Ric Luhrs 
		  Performing Arts Center. For tickets and information, 
		  call 477-SHOW or go to luhrscenter.com.
 
17	 Hallowed Grounds, Endangered History: Preserving the 
		  Historic African-American Burial Grounds of the South 
		  Mountain Region workshop and public talk. The 
		  workshop is 2:30 to 5:30 p.m. in the Ceddia Union 
		  Building and the talk is at 7 p.m. in Old Main Chapel. 

19	 Baseball hosts West Chester (DH), 1 p.m.
	 Softball hosts West Chester (DH), 1 p.m.


